



Virginia General Assembly Meeting MINUTES for Tuesday, **7/07/2026**

Introduction: Bevins Declaration, Moment of Silence, Mission Statement

Agenda Topics:

- 7:00-7:05 Call the Meeting to Order
 - Brief update on changing Randy's status from Marshal at Arms to Sargeant at Arms
- Vote on the Recognition notices and the accompanying Presumption letter
 - Steve Just moves to vote on the approval of these notices, Kevin Russell 2nd's the move, vote carries with a YES.
- Discuss August G A meeting
 - We discussed moving our monthly GA meetings to 2x's per month starting in September. The meetings will be held on the 1st & 3rd Tuesdays.
- Open Topics/Discussion
 - FOIA requests must be done by individual "citizens" and cannot be made via the Assembly. We will revise our procedures accordingly.
 - Please ensure ALL assembly documents/notices have the correct Virginia Flag on them. You can go to the website and click on the flag image and save it to your computer
 - PKTF – Randy nominated Hector Gonzalez to be our PKTF liaison which will meet with the Federation and report back to PKTF and the GA assembly as needed. Steven Warden and Aaron Ashanti 2nd'd the move, and unanimous YES vote approved Hector for the position. Thank you Hector for stepping up!
 - The group had a lively discussion regarding Data Centers. It was advised that we send notices to our de facto rejecting these facilities. Shirley Bryant provided information showing Virginia having several hundred of these data centers already approved. And there was discussion regarding some of these facilities may NOT actually be data centers, but may be covert prisons or other types of HIGH security facilities.
 - Aaron Ashanti asked about the Continental Marshall Badge...does anyone know what, if anything is happening to get this done? Who will get the badge when it's complete?
- Committee updates



Committee Reports: *Reminder to committee chairs – if you have an agenda for your weekly meeting, please forward this to Lorryne by Thursday night so it can be posted on the website and attached to the weekly snapshot email which goes out on Fridays.*

- Coordinator call / Federation Update – B O
 - Lots going on at the federation level. Recommend reading AVR's articles (especially about Go New Earth – do NOT engage with this group and do NOT allow them access to your GFG account)
- Jural Assembly – LH
 - We will be voting on our court/common law handbook at our next Jural meeting (7/16/26) Please read this prior to voting.
- Virtual Court – Zoom process
 - Hoping to do some mock up trials in August to ensure we know how the system works.
- Court Document Committee – RR
 - We will be working on updating our Procedures for order and conduct within Assembly. These procedures haven't been updated since 2024
- International Business - RR
- PKTF (peacekeeping task force) – SJ
 - Discussed some topics for our October en esse meeting. Steve Just is looking for someone to help build a water filtration system so this can be shown to the group. He will also talk about faraday bags at the en esse.
- Public Health – SW
 - Steven is looking for agenda topics and plans to meet again in August. Steven mentioned meeting on 8/4, however that is our next GA meeting date, so a new date will need to be selected.
- Banking/Treasury – PR, SS
 - See attached for the treasury report
 - Banking is still working on brainstorming procedures
- Outreach - SO
 - Social Media updates
 - There was discussion about the orientation and town hall meetings. Aaron asked about brochures and “paper” materials which could be shared with people
- Education – TBD
 - The next education video will be “What is the purpose of government”, followed by an updated video “What is your strawman”
- Oversight – AA, BO
 - No updates



- **Global Family Vault: go here:** https://linktr.ee/Global_Financial_Safety_Vault
- **Global Family Group sign up – go here for an account:** <https://globalfamilygroup.com/lrps.html>

Do you have any ideas for how to improve the Assembly?

Please email the GA secretary (Kevin Russell: GA.secretary@thevirginiaassembly.land) with your comments or suggestions.

If no new business left, move to reconvene on Tuesday, August 4th of 2026 at 7:00pm EST.

Randy Rimbey moves to adjourn the meeting. Shirley Bryant 2nd's the move. Meeting adjourned!

Treasurer Report July 7, 2026

Balance in account as of July 6, 2026 - \$2,120.01

Revenue:

1. Recording Secretary Reports

a. June 1-30, 2026 : \$106.00

2. Donation: June 1-30, 2026 \$200.00; \$100.00

3. Merchandise profit: \$ 0.00

3. Silver: 131 silver dollars (this is constant - not new addition)

Expenses:

1. Square fees (these are automatically processed for each square transaction):

a. June 1-30, 2026: \$8.30

2. Zoom - June 2026 \$10.00

3. GoDaddy - website: June 12, 2026 \$39.18; June 18, 2026 \$39.99; June 24, 2026 \$39.18

4. Adobe - June 2026 \$9.99 (design application for merchandise)

5. Flowers to terminally ill ASN \$88.53 (donations given to cover cost)

All rights reserved, without prejudice

by: Patty Roach Rimbey ©

Roll call: (P=Present, G = Guest)

Lorrayne Evangelyn Ham – P

Randall Rimbey - P

Shirley Bryant - P

Patty Rimbey - P

Aaron Ashanti – P

Jennifer Bright - P

Kevin Russell – P

Steve Warden - P

Steven Just – P

Kevin Barry Miller- P



Thunder Lane - P

Karen Lehman –

Holly Pickle –

Bradley Odell – P

R. Dallas Taylor -

Stacie Odell – P

Domonick Charles -

Hector Gonzalez - P

Scott Severt - P

Total # of ASN's present - 15